
The first month of school is officially in the books! September saw a busy but 
successful startup as swim suits and sunscreen were traded in for note books and 
pencil crayons, and students and teachers alike dove back into the routines of 
school here at Spitzee.  
 
We would like to thank all of our students, staff and families for helping make the 
beginning of the new school year such a success.  We know that the abrupt shift 
in lifestyle from summer to school can feel quite abrupt, especially when you 
have to manage this shift in the midst of changing pick up and drop off locations, 
every changing parking situations and slightly delayed bus routes. Throughout 
these challenges our students, staff and families have responded with flexibility 
and grace. We truly appreciate your understanding as these improvements are 
completed in and around our school.  
 
Aside from construction September was an exciting month here at Spitzee 
School. We began the year by kicking off our UNESCO initiatives, our work this 
year will be to continue to support the northern community of Kugaaruk by send-
ing them school supplies and resources. We have also committed a number of our 
fundraising dollars both locally (Heaven Can Wait) and internationally (La Es-
tacion, lunch program in Mexico). Other exciting events around Spitzee include 
the startup of our grade 5 flag football team as well as our drumming program. 
Also of interest, the first school council meeting took place on September 20, 
please note the next meeting will take place at 6:30pm on October 18, all are wel-
come to attend.    
 
As many have seen our grade 5 patrol teams have been trained and are now 
working at the crosswalks. Please remind your children be sure to use the pa-
trolled crosswalks to ensure they get across some of our busy intersections safely.  
 
Throughout all of the busyness of the start of the year our staff have remained la-
ser focused on providing the highest of quality education for our students. Staff 
learning throughout the beginning of the school year has been concentrated on 
two main goals; first, creating a safe and caring learning environment by devel-
oping Social Emotional Learning competencies in our students. Secondly our 
staff are working on providing effective feedback to students in order to improve 
their work and deepen their understanding in all subject areas.  As we move 
through the school year please be sure to ask your child about the feedback they 
are receiving from their teacher. 
 
Again, thank you all for making the start of the 2017-18 such a success. With one 
month already passed we are truly excited for what’s to come.  
 

Brooke MacNeill and Chase Ellis 
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October, 2017 



October 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
 

4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31 
 

    

Non Attend-
ance Day for 
students 

Non Attend-
ance Day for 
students 

Thanksgiving  
No School 
 

Picture Retake 
day 

Purdy’s 
Fundraiser 
Starts 

Flag Foot-
ball Game  
Spitzee @ 
Turner Val-
ley 

Flag Football 
Game 
Big Rock @ 
Spitzee 

Flag Football 
Game 
Spitzee @ 
Percy Pegler 

Flag Football 
Tournament 
@ Foothills 
Comp. 

School Coun-
cil AGM 
6:30pm 

UNESCO 
Assembly 
2pm 

Halloween 
Dressup in 
After-
noon 



Kindergarten NEWS 
 
Our kindergarten classes will be visiting the  Firehall in October and November to learn 

about fire safety and meet some of our local firefighters.   They will also be going to the 

hospital on Halloween to show the residents their costumes!  The residents love it when 

our students come for a visit! 

 
 

Halloween @ Spitzee School 
Spitzee School is celebrating Halloween on October 31th.  Students are invited to wear their costumes on 
Halloween.  To help make this celebration successful the following guidelines will be used: 

Costumes will be put on AFTER Lunch Recess. 
Students should be able to put their own costume on. 
Students must be able to sit, walk, breathe, see and hear in the costume.  Shoes must 

be worn with costumes.    
Costumes must not be of a scary, gory or adult themed nature.  
Facepaint and makeup may not be worn as there isn’t time for students to put it on 

during the day.   
Costumes cannot be associated with drugs, alcohol or weapons in any way.   
No ‘props’ such as swords, wands, guns, knives, etc.  

Events happening in each class will vary. Teachers will provide information to their class about Halloween 
Afternoon.  

Parents 
  

Please cross with our  
patrollers—they are there for  

everyone’s safety.  Please watch the 
yellow line when you are parking. 

Hot Lunch Ordering for  
NOVEMBER 

 

Hot Lunch ordering for November 

will open on October 1st and close 

October 26th. November's lunches 

include Papa John's Pizza (Nov 3 & 

17), Hot Dogs (Nov 9) & Booster 

Juice (Nov 24). As the system is au-

tomated no late orders can be ac-

cepted. Payment must be made by 

PayPal on or before the cutoff date 

or your order will be canceled. 

Thank you for your support! 

Spitzee School Council Annual General Meeting 
 

Wednesday October 18 at 6:30pm in the Staffroom 
 

Everyone is Welcome 



Purdy’s Chocolate Fundraiser 

All Orders must be in by Friday November 17, 2017 

Order pick up date:  Thursday November 30 
 

****Please note that one of the order forms includes GST and one you need to add it in at 

the total.**** 

Please direct any questions to : 
spitzeecouncil@gmail.com 

A reminder to our families that at this time, the Anglican Church parking 
lot is for church parking only.  We ask that you please respect their wishes 
and not park in their lot.  Also please be careful not to park in front of our 
neighbours driveways.  You are still welcome to park in the lot at the Chris-
tian Reformed Church parking lot but please DO NOT park on the grass. 
Thank you for your assistance in this  
matter. 



High River Minor Soccer is offering indoor soccer for the following age groups: 

 

U12/14 

Mondays (in the Ecole Senator Riley School gym) 

6:45 – 8:15 pm 

October 16th to December 18th 

 

U8/U10 

Wednesdays (in the Ecole Senator Riley School gym)  

6:45-7:45 pm 

October 18th to December 20th 

 

Fee is $75 per player 

Shin pads, socks and a pair of indoor runners are mandatory. 

Please sign up at www.highriverminor.com starting on October 1. 

 

Thanks 

http://www.highriverminor.com



